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Our Purpose: The Monmia school community is committed to providing innovative programs that Stimulate and challenge each 

student to develop lifelong learning skills and strategies. We provide a safe, nurturing environment where teachers, students and 

parents work in an effective partnership. www.monmia.vic.edu.au Phone: 03 9364 1007  

      

 

                               MONMIA MESSENGER 

 

 

Dear Monmia Families, 
 
GREAT MOMENTS I NOTICED THIS WEEK  

• Thank you to Family and Friends for organising the Twilight Picnic Fun Run.  It is going to be a crazy, 

colourful event. 

• Thank you to all our families who are continuing to use the Rapid Antigen Tests with their children, 

helping to keep us all safe in our Monmia community. 

• Thank you to parents/guardians/carers wearing masks and showing office staff their vaccination 

status when entering the office. 

 

 
 
Every year our school hosts a Twilight Picnic to welcome back our community and to get to know each other.  
Both new and established families meet their children’s 2022 teachers, their children’s friends and classmates 
and get to know one another.  For the last three years, we have been unable to enjoy this event with our 
Monmia Families.  We are looking forward to celebrating our unique community and our return to school with 
this fun event happening this year.  Two new activities have been added to this year’s Twilight Picnic: 

• School and House Leaders will be presented with their leadership badges 

• School Colour Fun Run for our students and any family members or staff who want to join in. 
 
Please: 

❖ bring your own picnic rug or chairs to sit in the courtyard 
❖ bring food and drink for your family (no alcohol)  
❖ supervise your children during this event as they will be in your care. 

 
 
School and House Leaders will need to be in school uniform for the presentation and can change for the 
colour fun run. 

 
We cannot wait to welcome you to our wonderful Monmia Family. 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to all the families who have purchased bookpacks through the school supplier or have provided 
their own supplies.  It is really important that all students are equipped with all they need for their learning at 
school. We also would like to extend our gratitude to the families who have paid the Essential Items so that 
children are able to: 

❖ attend year 5/6 Interschool Sports (PE and Sports are compulsory for our students as determined by 
the Education Department) 

❖ attend the Health Education In School Experience (Life Education Van) as part of the Victorian 
Curriculum  

❖ have a school magazine at the end of the year.  
 
 

TWILIGHT PICNIC COLOUR FUN RUN-WEDNESDAY 9 MARCH 2022, 5:00-7:00PM 

PARENT/GUARDIAN PAYMENTS 

http://www.monmia.vic.edu.au/


 
 
 
Returning to school has meant we are all adjusting to what that means.  We need to get used to arriving at 
school by 8:45am from Monday to Friday so that children can start their learning for the day. This means 
going to bed earlier. It also means getting back to wearing the Monmia school uniform. 
 
Monmia Primary School has a Student Dress Code which School Council has approved.  It requires that all 
students wear the approved school uniform. School council requests the support of all families in 
enforcing this policy.  Please see the compulsory and optional items for the Monmia School Uniform below.  
 
 

Bike shorts are not part of our school uniform.  Wearing leggings for girls is an option however it means that 

the polo tops should be over the hip area and the leggings are not too tight.  The preferred pants are black 

bootleg pants, tracksuit pants or other plain black comfortable pants.  All uniform clothing needs to be 

comfortable and respectful.  Very short items are not suitable for children who are climbing, running and 

playing on school grounds. Many of our uniform items have been chosen to keep children comfortable and 

safe, looking neat and tidy.  

If there are any concerns, parents/guardians have with the uniform please speak to Lorraine Bell, Principal.   

I know it has been a difficult time for families, during COVID lockdowns, so we will expect all students to be 

in full school uniform by Monday 13 March. Notifications of out of uniform will be emailed to families following 

this time 

Compulsory Items Optional Items 

 
 Red Polo Shirt (long or short sleeves with    

logo-unisex).  

 Red Windcheater (with logo-unisex) 

 Red Windcheater -Polo Collar (with logo-

unisex) 

 Shorts-Rugby (black)  No stripes or logos 

 PE Shorts mesh (black)  No stripes or logos 

 Tracksuit pants (black) No stripes or logos 

 Red Wide Brimmed Hat  

 

Note: a hat is also compulsory for students 

who wear a head scarf.  

 

 
 Bomber Jacket (Red and Black)  

 Skivvy (red or black)  

 Black Bootleg Pants (girls)  

  Black Skort (girls) 

 Summer Dress (Red & White Gingham)  

 Leggings (Black)  These items NOT to be   

worn as outer wear. 

 Parka -black jacket with school logo     

(unisex) 

 Monmia Face mask 

 Shoes - must be appropriate to the season 

and the type of activity.  

Note 1: No jeans. 

Note 2: All outerwear is to be in line with our 

school colours of red and black including hair 

accessories. 

Note 3: No jewellery (only studs, sleepers, 

watches and religious icons to be worn. 

Note 4: Long hair to be tied back and off the 

face (boys and girls). 

Note 5: No makeup or nail polish. 

Note 6: Please name all uniform items. 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 



 

 

We want to thank parents, guardians and students for the great job they have done in keeping our school as 
safe as possible by following important COVIDSafe measures such as mask wearing, physical distancing, 
ventilation, getting vaccinated and rapid antigen testing. 
 
This has meant that our school has remained open and our students in class. This is a fantastic outcome and 
a testament to the hard work of parents, guardians, students and school staff. 
 
Rapid antigen tests 
To keep schools as safe as possible, the Victorian Government has extended the COVIDSafe measures 
introduced for the beginning of Term 1. This includes extending the availability of free rapid antigen tests 
(RAT) for screening until the end of term. An additional 24 million RATs will be provided to schools to continue 
to support early detection and prevent infection, for use at home. 
 
This is great news and will mean we are able to continue identifying COVID-19 cases as early as possible, 
reducing the impact on our school and individuals. 
 
Department of Health believes that the program has already prevented more than 21,000 cases in schools. 
If we have a 75 per cent compliance rate with screening of students, that by continuing RAT screening in 
schools for the full 10 weeks of Term 1, we will prevent: 

• 61,000 COVID-19 infections in children aged 5 to 17 

• more than 150,000 COVID-19 infections in the overall community (on average 15,000 per week over 

10 weeks, or more than 2,100 per day) 

• around 400 hospital admissions. 

 
The department will continue to supply RATs to our school for parents/guardians to test their children use. 
We will notify you of the RAT collections when they are available each fortnight. 
 
TWICE-A-WEEK TESTING CONTINUES TO BE STRONGLY RECOMMENDED FOR BOTH STUDENTS 
AND STAFF.  
Vaccination 
Vaccination is another key component to protect students and staff in school settings. 
Vaccinations for children aged 5 to 11 are open and third dose vaccinations for 16- to 17-year-olds are now 
available. 
There are lots of convenient options to access vaccinations. These include state-wide vaccination hubs, your 
local GP or pharmacy. 
You can book your appointment in a few different ways, including:  

• online: coronavirus.vic.gov.au/vaccine 

• by phone: 1800 675 398 (Coronavirus Hotline) 

• In person: talk to your local pharmacy, doctor, or attend a state-wide vaccination hub.  

• using the COVID-19 Vaccine Clinic Finder - COVID-19 Vaccine Clinic Finder | Australian Government 
Department of Health 

Ventilation 
We have Air Purifiers in all our learning spaces. 
Mask rules will remain the same, with students in Grade 3 and above required to wear masks – although they 
will not be required outdoors. 
 
On behalf of our school, I would like to thank you again for your continued support in helping your child to 
complete the rapid antigen tests and other COVID Safe measures. As a result of these efforts our school can 
continue providing a safe environment for students and staff.  
 

Warm Regards,  

 

 

 
Principal 

COVIDSAFE MEASURES EXTENSION 17 FEBRUARY 2022 
 

file:///C:/Users/09535158/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/ME58BNSE/coronavirus.vic.gov.au/vaccine
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/apps-and-tools/covid-19-vaccine-clinic-finder
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/apps-and-tools/covid-19-vaccine-clinic-finder


 

 

SPOTLIGHT ON BOUNCE BACK!  
A WELLBEING AND RESILIENCE PROGRAM 

 THE FOCUS FOR THIS WEEK IS: ACCEPTANCE 

Dear Parents and Guardians,  
 

This week, I would like to continue with the Core Values that underpin the Bounce Back Wellbeing and 
Resilience Program. This week we will look at ACCEPTANCE which is a Bounce Back value as well as one 
of Monmia’s community values.  
 

What is a value? 
A value is a belief that you have that is important in your life. A value is a principle or standard that guides 
your behaviour and choices. Our values form our ‘moral map’ which we consult every time we have to make 
a value-based decision or we face a moral dilemma.  
 

Everybody is different. There is no other person that is exactly the same as you! Even identical twins have 
differences. Whilst identical twins may look exactly the same, they do not always think the same, act the 
same or feel the same. Yes, everyone is different. Being different to someone else in the way you look, 
think or feel does not make you any better than that person or any less important either. It just means that 
we are all special in different ways.  
 

Everyone has similarities and everyone has differences and that is okay! When you feel okay about 
differences in people, then you get to know people who are different, you include them in your games and 
conversations, and you don’t tease or exclude them. When you accept people who are different you 
understand that everyone is different and that is a good thing and a very necessary part of our community. 
When you enjoy and learn about other people’s differences you grow to appreciate other people’s 
backgrounds and appreciate your very own background as well. You also learn how to accept the 
differences you may not like but don’t interfere with your friendship.  
 

Whilst there are many differences that exist between individuals, there are also many similarities that we 
share and that it is equally important to recognise and celebrate our similarities.  
 

Accepting and respecting similarities and differences are important beliefs to have in ensuring that 
Monmia Primary School creates a warm and positive school community.  
 
FAMILY ACTIVITY: As a family, discuss the similarities and differences that exist between each of your 
family members. Discuss physical appearances, personalities, likes, dislikes, strengths and opinions on 
topics. Reinforce that everyone is special in some way.  
I hope you have found this article interesting and useful and I look forward to any feedback you might like to 
share with me.  
 
 
Warm Regards, 

Lucia Vorpasso 
Assistant Principal - Student Engagement and Wellbeing 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY  
EVERY DAY COUNTS: 

Prioritise Primary School Attendance 

We all want our students to get a great education. The building 
blocks for a great education begin with students coming to school 
each and every day.  
Missing school can have a major impact on a child’s future.  

• A student missing one day a fortnight will miss four full weeks by 
the end of the year.  

• By Year 10 they will have missed more than a year of school.  

• There is no safe number of days for missing school. Each day a 
student misses puts them behind and can affect their educational 
outcomes.      
 

Lucia Vorpasso   

Student Engagement and Wellbeing Assistant Principal  

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
  

              
 

 

‘BE YOU TWILIGHT GETTING TO KNOW YOU PICNIC’  

CHANGE OF DATE …  
SAVE THE NEW DATE 

 
Dear Monmia Families, 
 

Monmia is proud to be a ‘BE YOU’ school. In bringing the community together to celebrate 
the start of the 2022 school year, we are having the annual ‘BE YOU TWILIGHT GETTING TO 
KNOW YOU PICNIC’. An invitation is extended to all Monmia families to attend the picnic to 
meet the staff and other families in a friendly and relaxed way. In responding to 
implementing a COVID safe environment please put the NEW date in your diary and come 
along and join in the fun.  
 

DATE: WEDNESDAY 9 MARCH 2022 
 
 
 

We have got something very special and exciting happening at this event. More details 
coming soon from Family and Friends. Now I wonder what this could be. 
 
We hope that you and your family will be able to join the rest of the Monmia Primary School 
Community for a fun family night.  
 

 
Kind Regards 

Lucia Vorpasso   

Student Engagement and Wellbeing Assistant Principal 

                                                  

         

 
 

              

 

 

                          

 



 



  



 
Face Masks with Monmia Logo for sale 

Student size $10.00 ea 
 
 
Size: 210w x 120h mm (recommended for ages 8-12 years). 
Note: Sizing may vary due to manufacturing  
• Premium 3 Layer Cotton Face Mask  
• Washable and Reusable over and over again  

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
IMPORTANT DATES FOR THE DIARY 
TERM 1  

 
Wednesday 9 March – Be You Twilight 
Getting to Know You Picnic 5 pm – 7pm 
 
Monday 14 March – Labour Day Public 
Holiday 
 
Friday 8 April – Last Day of Term 1 - 
2.30 pm Finish 
 

Friday 29 April – Photo Day – whole school 

 
 

Curriculum Days 
 
Term 1 
Tuesday 15 March - Wellbeing  
 
Term 2 
Tuesday 26 April-Learning 

 
Term 3 
Wednesday 27 July-School Self Evaluation 

 
Term 4 
Monday 31 October-Pupil Free Day (In lieu 
of CUST Training and SSE 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 



student AWARDS

 
PRA Elena M. For showing friendliness and kindness and kindness to everyone 😊 

1/2A Kayden L.  For a great start to Year 1 

1/2B Noah C. For settling into his new class with enthusiasm. Welcome to Monmia 

Noah! 

3/4A Cyrine E. Welcome to Monmia! We love having you in our learning space. 

3/4B Lucas P. For being a kind and caring classmate.  You are so thoughtful. 

3/4C Lotu T. For his friendliness towards his new classmates and a great attitude to 

learning. 

5/6A Ali Z. For an amazing Junior School Council presentation!! 

5/6B Vincent T. Settling in so beautifully at Monmia.  You have made a fantastic start. 

PE 

 

Anna L. 

Brandon H. 

Tim B. 

 

For always being friendly and helpful in P E  

For being respectful of his classmates, the teacher, and the P.E. rules. 
 
For sharing great ways that we can follow the Code of Cooperation with 
the class. 

Visual 

Arts 
Melissa B. For always being kind and helpful in Visual Arts.  Well done, Melissa! 

STEM 
Louise Z 

Noah C. 

For putting in a huge effort in our activity. 

For working well with others to create a tower of balloons. 

 



 

 

INTRODUCING QKR! (QUICKER) MAKE HASSLE – FREE SCHOOL PAYMENTS 

Monmia Primary School will be introducing Qkr! (pronounced ‘quicker’) by Mastercard. You will 

now be able to pay for school items like Essential Learning Items, camps / excursions and order 

uniform on your phone easily, securely anytime and at your convenience. 

Please see below a guide attached to this newsletter on how to download the app and how to get 

started. 

 



 



 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Monmia Primary School uses the platform Sentral to engage with 
parents. The Sentral for Parents App allows families to: 

▪ View academic reports 

▪ Message your child’s classroom teacher 

▪ View school documents 

▪ View school newsletters 

▪ Explain past and upcoming student absences 

▪ View calendar events 

▪ Student Led Conferences 

▪ As well as receive real-time notifications and messages from the school or your child’s classroom 

teacher. 

 

How to Access: 

1. Download the ‘Sentral for Parents app. 

2. Search for Monmia Primary School. 

3. Click Register here to register a new account. You will receive a verification email which MUST 

be verified in order to continue. 

4. Once verified, log back into the app and enter your access key. (Note: Your access key was sent 

home via a letter last term. If you did not receive, please contact Daniela in the office to 

provide you with your personal access key 

 

  

https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/


 



 

Uniform Order Form 2022 
 

 

 

Name of Student:   Class:

  Date Order:   

  

 

ITEM PRICE SIZE 4 SIZE 6 SIZE 8 SIZE 10 SIZE 12 SIZE 14 SIZE 16 TOTAL 

1. Bomber Jacket $37.00 
        

2. Windcheater $25.00 
        

3. Windcheater - 
Polo Collar 

$26.00 
        

4. Shorts - Rugby $13.00 
        

5. PE Shorts - Mesh $14.00 
        

6. Skort $19.00 
        

7. Track Pants - 
Reinforced 

$19.00 
        

8. Track Pants - 
Straight Leg 

$19.00 
        

9. Summer Dress 
Gingham 

$25.00 
        

10. Polo Shirt - 
Short Sleeve 

$21.00 
        

11. Polo Shirt - 
Long Sleeve 

$24.00 
        

12. Parka Lightweight 
Black $37.00 

        

13. Wide Brimmed Hat 
S, M, L, XL 

$13.00 
        

14. Reading Satchel $10.00         

15. Monmia Face Mask $10.00         

TOTAL $ 

 

 


